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Objectives/aims 
'The Suicide Prevention Hub: Best practice programs and services' (The Hub) is a new online resource that showcases evaluated suicide prevention initiatives with strong evidence behind them. It is an initiative of Suicide Prevention Australia (SPA) with funding from the Commonwealth of Australia’s Department of Health. The Hub aims to increase the extent to which organisations that commission suicide prevention initiatives (such as Primary Health Networks), are able to select those with strong evidence behind them. Expert Reviewers have been recruited by SPA to assess the quality of evidence behind suicide prevention initiatives using a grading system developed specifically for The Hub.    

Methods
SPA has commissioned Orygen Youth Health to complete a process and early impact evaluation of The Hub. The evaluation received ethics approval through the University of Melbourne's Human Research Ethics Committee. In this presentation, data will be presented on the uptake of The Hub as well as evaluation data collected from a range of stakeholders (commissioners of suicide prevention initiatives who have used The Hub; organisations that have submitted their initiative to The Hub for review; Expert Reviewers for The Hub; SPA management; and members of The Hub Expert Advisory Group). The research instruments for this project include: three surveys; an interview schedule; and monitoring data.

Main findings 
Key findings from the implementation and evaluation of The Hub will be presented in interesting and accessible ways. Evaluation data have not yet been collected but will be presented in terms of the broad evaluation categories of implementation, appropriateness and effectiveness, with a focus on benefits and challenges of The Hub’s approach to using evidence to inform practice. The presentation of key findings will be complemented by a promotional video for the Hub, a ‘tour’ of The Hub itself and brief demonstrations of the submission and expert review processes.


